

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
 + + + + +
 ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
 + + + + +
 MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF: :
 :
 Application Decisions :
 Legal Agenda :
 Licensing Agenda :
 :

Wednesday
 June 10, 2020

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
 met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing
 Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street, N.W.,
 Suite 400S, Washington, D.C. 20009, Chairperson
 Donovan W. Anderson, presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
 BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
 RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member
 EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
 JENI HANSEN, Member
 JAMES SHORT, JR., Member
 REMA WAHABZADAH, Member

C O N T E N T S

	Page
Legal Agenda	5
Case Number 19-CC-00135, Politics and Prose, Inc., t/a Politics and Prose, License Number 089388, Retailer Class DX, Offer in Compromise.	5
Case Number 19-CC-00097, Starlight, Inc., t/a Kogod Liquors, License Number 024868, Retailer Class A, Offer in Compromise.	8
DC Corazon, License Number 116482, Application to Change Establishment Type from Tavern to Restaurant.15
MilkBar City Center DC, License Number 098740, Review Request for Disposal Permit to Transport Unopened Alcoholic Beverage Inventory to Seller trading at 4221 Connecticut Avenue, NW, License Number 094230.16
America Eats Tavern, License Number 109720, Review Request for Disposal Permit to Transport Unopened Alcoholic Beverage Inventory18
2012 9th Street Café, LLC, t/a Echo Park, License Number 105646, Permission to Expand Permit19
Scribone, LLC, t/a Surfside, License Number 113253, Entertainment Endorsement Application.21
Concepts, LLC, t/a L8, Increase of Occupancy Load22
Take Massive Action, LLC, t/a Mayahuel Cocina Mexicana, License Number 115103, Request for Expansion of Premise23
Ms. Hana, LLC, t/a Mignot, License	

Number 100407, Class Change Application.24
Bottle House, LLC, t/a Bottle House, License Number 116325, Class Change Application.25
Cotton & Reed, Inc., t/a Cotton & Reed, License Number 099505, Application for Sidewalk Café.26
Anabelle, LLC, t/a Anabelle, License Number 111740; Application for Sidewalk Café27
Union Market LB, LLC, t/a Lucky Buns, License Number 116263, Application for 405.1 Request.29
Graystone, LLC, t/a 9 Bars Street Art Café, License Number 116399, Application for 405.1 Request.30
BSF4, LLC, t/a Butter Chicken Company, License Number 116156, Application for 405.1 Request.31
7DrumLessons, LLC, t/a 7DrumCity, License Number 116422, Application for 405.1 Request.32
7DrumLessons, LLC, t/a 7DrumCity, License Number 116420, Application for 405.1 Request.33
Colada Shop Warf, LLC, t/a Colada Shop, License Number 115922, Application for 405.1 Request.34
Mei Hospitality Group Corporation, t/a The Block, Application for 405.1 Request35
Farmbird Restaurant 2, LLC, t/a Farmbird, License Number 116656, Application for 405.1 Request.36
Hornblower Cruises and Events, LLC, t/a Matthew Hayes/Commander Jacques/Miss	

Christin/Potomac Taxi I/Potomac Taxi II/ Potomac Taxi III/Potomac Taxi IV/Lady Josephine, License Numbers 98753-2 - 98753-8, Application for Upstream of Ownership.37
Hornblower Cruises and Events, LLC, t/a Spirit of Mt. Vernon/Spirit of Washington/ The Capitol Elite/National Elite, License Number 77414-2 - 77414-4, Application for Upstream of Ownership.39
Hornblower Cruises and Events, LLC, t/a Odyssey Cruises, License Number 22107, Application for Upstream of Ownership.40
Hornblower Cruises and Events, LLC, t/a Cherry Blossom/Admiral Tilp/Miss Mallory, License Number 007235, Application for Upstream of Ownership.41
Norman Neversen, t/a Norman Neversen & Associates ACP, License Number 087424, Application Renewal for Alcohol Awareness Certification Provider Permit.42
Potomac Paddle Pub, LLC, t/a Potomac Paddle Pub, License Number 111118-2, Application for 401.5 Request.43
RASA MVT, LLC, t/a Rasa, License Number 116402, Application for 401.5 Request.45
GVI 14th Street, LLC, t/a Vin Sur Vingt, License Number 116091, Application for 405.1 Request.46
The Experience, LLC, t/a the Experience, License Number 116646, Application for 405.1 Request.47
Closing Comments48
Closing of Board Meeting48
Adjourn.50

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

10:37 a.m.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We will now do our Legal Agenda. There are two items on our Legal Agenda.

The first matter on our Legal Agenda is the review of an Offer in Compromise in lieu of a hearing, dated June 5, 2020, for Case Number 19-CC-00135, Politics and Prose, License Number 089388.

I am going to read the Offer in Compromise. And once I review the Offer in Compromise, I will ask that a board member second the approval of the Offer in Compromise, and then we'll vote on it.

So, this is the Offer in Compromise for Politics and Prose, License Number 19-CC-00135. The District of Columbia, jointly with the Licensee Respondent, submits this Offer in Compromise, OIC, to the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board as authorized by 23 DCMR, Section 1604.5 for approval by the board.

The parties understand that if the board accepts the OIC, this case will be concluded, and the scheduled show cause hearing

1 will be vacated. Respondent will be obligated to
2 abide by the terms of the OIC, and fines of
3 suspension, close, or other terms shown below.

4 If the board does not approve the OIC,
5 the matter will be continued to the scheduled
6 show cause hearing. The schedule is currently
7 set for June 3, 2020.

8 The Respondent has been advised that
9 there is no obligation for accepting OIC.

10 Respondent has been advised through a service of
11 the notice of status hearing and show cause
12 hearing that at a show cause hearing, Respondent
13 maybe represented by legal counsel, have
14 subpoenas issued to remove the production of
15 witnesses and evidence, produce witnesses and
16 evidence, cross examine witnesses, and apply to
17 the board for a qualified interpreter.

18 These are the OIC terms. Charge One,
19 sale to minor. Pursuant to D.C. Official Code
20 Section 25781, the Respondent will receive a
21 warning.

22 Charge Two, fail to take reasonable
23 steps necessary to ascertain legal drinking age,
24 statutory authority, D.C. Code Section 25783.
25 The charge, the board will issue a warning for

1 this matter.

2 On Charge Three, no ABC manager.
3 That's statutory authority in D.C. Code Section
4 25701. The fine will be a 250 dollar fine to be
5 paid within 90 days, or the license will be --
6 the licensee -- the license will be suspended
7 until the fine has been paid.

8 I then make a motion that the Offer in
9 Compromise be accepted. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. James Short
12 has seconded the motion. I will now take a roll
13 call vote on the motion before us to accept the
14 Offer in Compromise for a written warning for
15 Charge One, a written warning for Charge Two, and
16 a 250 dollar fine to be payable within 90 days
17 for Charge Three.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema
23 Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi
2 Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni
6 Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
11 Anderson, I agree. Therefore, the matter passes
12 seven, zero, zero to accept the OIC.

13 All right. The next case on our
14 calendar is also an Offer in Compromise dated
15 June 9, 2020 for Case Number 19-CC-00097, Kogod
16 Liquors, License Number 024868.

17 The Offer in Compromise states the
18 following: the District of Columbia, jointly
19 with the Licensee Respondent submits this Offer
20 in Compromise, OIC to the Alcoholic Beverage
21 Control Board as authorized by 23 DCMR Section
22 1604.5 for approval by the board.

23 The parties understand that if the
24 board approves the OIC, this case will be
25 concluded and the scheduled show cause hearing

1 will be vacated.

2 Respondent will be obligated to abide
3 by the terms of the OIC, a fine substantial,
4 suspension, close, or other terms drawn up below.

5 If the board does not approve the OIC,
6 this matter will be continued through the
7 scheduled show cause hearing currently set for
8 July 15, 2020.

9 The Respondent has been advised that
10 there is no obligation to accept the OIC.
11 Respondent has been advised through service of
12 the notice of show cause hearing, and show --
13 notice of hearing and show cause hearing, that at
14 a show cause hearing Respondent may be
15 represented by legal counsel, have subpoenas
16 issued to require the production of witnesses and
17 evidence produced that is in evidence, cross
18 examine witnesses, and apply to the board for a
19 qualified interpreter.

20 The terms of the OIC are, Charge One,
21 sale to minor, statutory authority, D.C. Official
22 Code Section 25781. There is a fine of 3,000
23 dollars to be paid within 90 days or the license
24 will be suspended until the fine has been paid.

25 Charge Two, there has been a

1 suspension. The license shall be suspended for
2 ten days with four days to be -- with four days
3 to be served, and six days to be stayed for one
4 year.

5 Additionally, the Respondent shall
6 serve a five day suspension, which was activated
7 with Case Number 19-CC-00011. The establishment
8 shall therefore serve the suspension starting on
9 June 11, 2020 and ending on June 19, 2020.

10 Charge -- the other term of Charge One
11 is that all employees who serve alcoholic
12 beverages in the licensed establishment, shall
13 complete an alcoholic -- alcohol training
14 programs within three months from the OIC date.

15 I then make a motion that the Offer in
16 Compromise be accepted. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
18 seconds.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
20 has seconded the motion. I will now take a roll
21 call vote on the motion before us.

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Chairman?

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr.
24 Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: If I understood, the

1 first Offer in Compromise we dealt with, one of
2 them was a sale to minor that --

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: And then this one
5 there's a sale to minor.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr.
7 Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Maybe, you know, I'm
9 -- I may not have participated in something,
10 because I'm new to the board. It's just, I'm
11 just sort of puzzled on why one in the Offer in
12 Compromise have the same as this one?

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Because they're
14 two different charges. The first case the board
15 is authorized to give a warning for a first time
16 violation.

17 The second case, it was not a first
18 time violation.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ah.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: As you see, as
21 a part of the suspension, the licensee is being
22 suspended because in Case Number 19-CC-00011, a
23 six day suspension was stayed, provided that they
24 did not participate, they did not commit another
25 violation within a year.

1 And in this particular case,
2 unfortunately, the licensee committed another
3 violation. And so therefore, that is why they
4 have to serve an additional six day suspension.

5 So, it's two different cases.

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yeah. Yeah.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And they're
8 different. Yes.

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: And I think you
10 helped me understand, there's significant
11 difference between the two. Thank you.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
13 Fine. So, therefore --

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Chairman?

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: What is the total
17 number of days that will be served?

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: It's a ten day
19 suspension.

20 MEMBER SHORT: Okay.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Six days -- I'm
22 sorry, five days, nine days, I apologize.

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Nine.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Nine, nine --
25 they will actually serve nine days. Four days

1 from this case and five days from Case Number 19-
2 CC-00011.

3 MEMBER SHORT: Thank you.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So, a total of
5 nine days starting June 11 and ending on June 19.
6 Any other questions?

7 MEMBER SHORT: I do thank you.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Any other
9 questions by any of the members before we vote?

10 (No response)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So, with that,
12 I know the -- I'm sorry, who had seconded the
13 motion that I made?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Rafi.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ah, Mr. Cato
16 had seconded the motion.

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: No, Rafi had
18 seconded the motion.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry. Ms.
20 Crockett had seconded the motion for us to accept
21 the OIC. And the OIC terms in the Kogod Liquor
22 for Charge One, sale to minor it says 3,000
23 dollar fine to be paid within 90 days, or the ABC
24 license will be suspended until the fine is paid.

25 Number two, the licensee shall be

1 suspended for ten days, with four days to be
2 served, and six days stayed for one year.
3 Additionally, the Respondent shall serve five day
4 suspension which was activated from Case Number
5 19-CC-00011.

6 The establishment will therefore serve
7 the suspension starting on June 11, 2020 and
8 ending on June 19, 2020.

9 Charge -- I'm sorry, provision three
10 of Charge -- of the charge is that all employees
11 who serve alcoholic beverages in the licensed
12 establishment must complete an alcoholic training
13 program within three months from the OIC's date.

14 So the roll call vote now, I will call
15 the members to vote on the approval of the Offer
16 in Compromise. So, Mr. James Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short, I
18 approve.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema
22 Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi

1 Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni
5 Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
10 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
11 seven, zero, zero.

12 We're now going to move to our
13 Licensing Agenda. The first matter on our
14 Licensing Agenda is to review the letter
15 requesting to change application, application
16 establishment type from tavern to restaurant.

17 This is for DC Corazon, License Number
18 116482. I make a motion that we approve this
19 request. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: I'll second.

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
24 seconded the motion. Also, Ms. Crockett has
25 seconded the motion.

1 I will now take a roll call vote on
2 the motion before us. Mr. James Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema
8 Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi
12 Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni
16 Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

21 Anderson, I also agree. The matter therefore
22 passes seven, zero, zero.

23 The next matter on our Licensing
24 Agenda, it's a review request for a disposal
25 permit to transport unopened alcoholic beverage

1 inventory to seller trading at 14 -- 4221
2 Connecticut Avenue, Northwest. Their License is
3 094230. The request is being made by MilkBar
4 City Center DC, License Number 098740.

5 I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call
10 vote on the motion that has been properly
11 seconded. Mr. James Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema
17 Wahabzadah?

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi
21 Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni
25 Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I also agree. The matter therefore

6 passes seven, zero, zero.

7 We now move to our Supplemental

8 Licensing Agenda. The first matter on our

9 Supplemental Licensing Agenda is a Review Request

10 for Disposal Permit to transport unopened

11 alcoholic beverage inventory to other Jose Andres

12 Restaurants, Zaytinya Jaleo, Barmini, China

13 Chilcano and Oyamel.

14 The request has been made by America

15 Eats Tavern, License Number 109720. I make a

16 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

17 second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

21 has seconded the motion. I will now move to a

22 roll call vote. Mr. James Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short, I

24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema
3 Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi
7 Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni
11 Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

16 Anderson, I also agree. The matter therefore
17 passes seven, zero, zero.

18 We now move to our Docket. The first
19 request on our Docket is a request from 2012 9th
20 Street Café, LLC, trade name Echo Park, license
21 number 105646. They have requested an expansion
22 of permits, permission to expand their permits.

23 I make a motion that we approve this.
24 Is there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
3 has seconded the motion. I will now take a roll
4 call vote. Mr. James Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short, I
6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema
10 Wahabzadah?

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi
14 Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni
18 Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

23 Anderson, I agree. The matter then passes seven,
24 zero, zero.

25 The next matter on our Docket is a

1 request from Scribone, LLC, trade name Surfside,
2 License Number 113253. The request is for an
3 entertainment endorsement application.

4 I make a motion that the agency will
5 support the process and approve this application.
6 Is there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
10 seconded the motion. I will now do a roll call
11 vote on the motion before us. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
18 I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
2 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
3 zero, zero.

4 The next matter on our docket is a
5 request from Concepts, LLC, trade name L8. The
6 request is to increase their occupancy load from
7 142 to 414.

8 I make a motion that we approve this
9 request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
12 seconded the motion. Let's do -- we'll now do a
13 roll call vote. Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
3 I also agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
4 zero, zero.

5 The next matter on our Docket is a
6 request from Take Massive Action, LLC, trade name
7 Mayahuel Cocina Mexicana, License Number 115103.
8 The request is for an expansion of premises from
9 2605 to 2609 24th Street, Northwest.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
14 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call
15 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, agrees.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
5 I also agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
6 zero, zero.

7 The next matter on our Docket is a
8 request from Ms. Hana, LLC, trade name Mignot,
9 License Number 100407. The restaurant is a class
10 change application from a Class C restaurant to a
11 Tavern.

12 I make a motion that we approve this
13 request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
16 seconded the motion. We'll now have the roll
17 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

7 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,

8 zero, zero.

9 The next matter on my calendar, the
10 request from Bottle House, LLC, trade name Bottle
11 House, License Number 116325. They are a
12 Retailer B, and they're asking for a class change
13 to change to a Retailer A.

14 This -- we'll move forward with this
15 -- I move to approve this request. Is there a
16 second?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
19 seconded the motion. I'll now do a, take a roll
20 call vote on the motion that has been second.
21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
11 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
12 zero, zero.

13 The next matter on our Docket is a
14 request for Cotton & Reed, Inc., trade name
15 Cotton & Reed, License Number 099505. They are a
16 Manufacturer A, and have requested a sidewalk
17 café application.

18 I make a motion that we approve this
19 request. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
21 seconds.

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion along with Mr. Grandis.
25 I will now take a roll call vote on the motion

1 that has been properly seconded. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
16 I also agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
17 zero, zero.

18 The next matter on our calendar is a
19 request from Anabelle, LLC. --

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Chair, you said
21 calendar. Is this still Docket?

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry, on
23 our Docket. On our Docket. The request is from
24 -- the next matter on our Docket is Anabelle,
25 LLC, trade name Anabelle, License Number 111740.

1 They are a restaurant and they're asking for a
2 side walk café application.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I'll second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
7 seconded the motion. We'll now take a roll call
8 vote on the motion that has been seconded. Mr.
9 Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
24 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
25 zero, zero.

1 The next matter on our Docket is a
2 request from Union Market LB, LLC, trade name
3 Lucky Buns, License Number 116263. They're
4 reference the -- and this is a 405.1 application.

5 I make a motion that we allow this
6 application to move forward. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
9 seconded the motion. We'll now take a roll call
10 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,

1 zero, zero.

2 The next matter on our Docket is a
3 request from Graystone, LLC, trade name 9 Bars
4 Street Art Café, License Number 116399. This is
5 a request for a new 405.1 Application as a
6 tavern.

7 And I make a motion that we approve
8 this request. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
11 seconded the motion. We will now take a roll
12 call vote on the motion that has been properly
13 seconded. Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
3 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
4 zero, zero.

5 The next request, the next request on
6 our Docket is a request from BSF4, LLC, trade
7 name Butter Chicken Company, License Number
8 116156. Again, it's a C Tavern, and they have
9 requested a new 401.5 Application.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
15 has seconded the motion. We will now take a roll
16 call vote on the motion before us. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

6 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,

7 zero, zero.

8 The next request is from 7DrumLessons,

9 LLC, trade name 7DrumCity, License Number 116420.

10 This is a Tavern D. It is a request for a new

11 405.1 Application.

12 I make a motion that we approve this

13 request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

16 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call

17 vote on the motion that's been properly seconded.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
8 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
9 zero, zero.

10 The next matter on our Agenda is a
11 request from 7DrumLessons, LLC, trade name
12 7DrumCity, License Number 116420. This is a
13 Tavern D, and it's a 405.1 Application.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
18 seconded -- Mr. Grandis has seconded the motion.
19 I will now do a roll call vote on the motion that
20 has been properly seconded. Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

10 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,

11 zero, zero.

12 The next matter on our calendar is a
13 request from Colada Shop Wharf, LLC, trade name
14 Colada Shop, License Number 115922. This is a C
15 Restaurant. It's a request for a new 405.1
16 Application.

17 I make a motion that this application
18 be approved. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
21 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call
22 vote on the motion that has been properly
23 seconded. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.
2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
4 I agree.
5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?
6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
7 agree.
8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.
10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.
12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
13 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
14 zero, zero.
15 The next matter on our Docket is a
16 request from Mei Hospitality, M-E-I Hospitality
17 Group Corporation, trade name The Block. Again,
18 this is a C Restaurant. It's a new 405.1
19 Application.
20 I make a motion that we approve this
21 request. Is there a second?
22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.
23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
24 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
25 call vote on the motion that has been properly

1 seconded. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

16 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
17 zero, zero.

18 The next matter on our Docket is a
19 request from Farmbird Restaurant 2, LLC, trade
20 name Farmbird, License Number 116656. This is a
21 Restaurant D. And again, it's a new 405.1
22 Application.

23 I make a motion that we approve this
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
2 seconded the motion. We'll now take a roll call
3 vote on the motion that has been properly
4 seconded. Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
19 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
20 zero, zero.

21 The next matter on our Docket is a
22 request from Hornblower Cruises and Events, LLC,
23 trade name Matthew Hayes/Commander Jacques/Miss
24 Christin/Potomac Taxi I/Potomac Taxi II/Potomac
25 Taxi III/Potomac Taxi IV/Lady Josephine, License

1 Number 98753-2 through 98753-8. This is a
2 request for an Upstream of Ownership Application.

3 And I make a motion that the -- this
4 request be approved. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
7 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
8 vote on the motion that has been properly
9 seconded. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes
25 seven, zero, zero.

1 The next request on our calendar is
2 case -- I'm sorry, the next request on our Docket
3 is a request from Hornblower Cruises and Events,
4 LLC, trade name Spirit of Mt. Vernon/Spirit of
5 Washington/The Capital Elite/National Elite,
6 License Number 744 -- I'm sorry, 77414-2 through
7 License Number 77414-4.

8 Again, this is a request for an
9 Upstream of Ownership Application -- an Upstream
10 of Ownership Application is that it means that
11 the underlying daily operation and managers have
12 not changed. Their harbor changed ownership of
13 the larger corporation.

14 Is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 seconded the motion. We will now take a roll
18 call vote of the motion that has been seconded.
19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

9 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,

10 zero, zero.

11 The next matter on our Docket is a
12 request from Hornblower Cruises and Events, LLC,
13 trade name Odyssey Cruises, License Number 22107.
14 This is also a request for an Upstream of
15 Ownership Application.

16 I make a motion that we approve this
17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
20 seconded the motion. We will now take a roll
21 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
11 I agree. So, the matter therefore passes seven,
12 zero, zero.

13 The next matter on our -- the next
14 matter on our Docket is a request from Hornblower
15 Cruises and Events, LLC, trade name Cherry
16 Blossom/Admiral Tilp/Miss Mallory, License Number
17 007235. This is a request for an Upstream of
18 Ownership Application.

19 I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
25 call vote on the motion that has been properly

1 second. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

16 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,

17 zero, zero.

18 The next matter on our Docket is a
19 request from Norman Naveson, trade name Norman
20 Naveson & Associates ACP, License Number 087424.
21 This is a request for an Alcohol Awareness
22 Certification Provider Permit. It's a renewal
23 application.

24 I make a motion that we approve this
25 request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
4 has seconded the motion. I'll now have a roll
5 call vote on the motion that has been properly
6 seconded. Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
22 zero, zero.

23 The next case on our Docket is a
24 request from Potomac Paddle Pub, LLC, trade name
25 Potomac Paddle Club, License Number 111118-2.

1 This is a new 405.1 Application.

2 I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
8 seconded the motion along with Ms. Crockett.
9 We'll now have a roll call vote on the motion
10 that has been properly seconded. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,

1 zero, zero.

2 The next matter on our Docket is a
3 request from Rasa MVT, LLC, trade name Rasa,
4 License Number 116402. This is also a new 405 --
5 the restaurant is a new 405.1 Application.

6 I make a motion that we approve this
7 request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
10 seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
12 seconded the motion along with Ms. Crockett. We
13 will now have a roll call vote on the motion that
14 has been properly seconded. Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

19 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
20 I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, agrees.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
4 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
5 zero, zero.

6 The next request is a request from GVI
7 14th Street, LLC, trade name Vin Sur Vingt,
8 License Number 116091. This is also a new 405.1
9 Application.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
14 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
15 vote on the motion that's been properly seconded.
16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

6 I agree. The matter therefore passes seven,

7 zero, zero.

8 The next matter on our Docket, it's a

9 request from The Experience, LLC, trade name, The

10 Experience, License Number 116646. This is also

11 a new 405.1 Application.

12 I make a motion that we approve this

13 request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

16 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

17 vote on the motion that has been properly second.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
8 I also agree. The matter therefore passes seven,
9 zero, zero.

10 We're now at the end of our Docket and
11 the end of the business for today. Prior to
12 closing the meeting, are there any comments that
13 anyone wants to make?

14 (No response)

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hearing none,
16 I will close the meeting. As Chairperson of the
17 Alcoholic Beverage Control Board for the District
18 of Columbia, and in accordance with Title III,
19 Chapter 405 Office of Open Government, I move
20 that ABC Board hold a closed meeting on June 17,
21 2020 for the purpose of discussing and hearing
22 the reports concerning ongoing or planned
23 investigations of alleged criminal or civil
24 misconduct or violations of law or regulation,
25 and seeking legal advice from our counsel on the

1 Board's Investigative Agenda, Legal Agenda, and
2 Licensing Agenda for June 17, 2020, as published
3 in the D.C. Register on June 12, 2020.

4 Is there a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
7 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call
8 vote on the motion before us now that it has been
9 seconded. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
24 I also agree. As it appears that the motion has
25 passed, I hereby give notice that the ABC Board

1 will hold this aforementioned closed meeting
2 pursuant to the Open Meetings Act.

3 Notice will also be posted on the ABC
4 Board Hearing Room bulletin board, placed on the
5 electronic calendar on ABRA's website, and
6 published in the D.C. Register in as timely a
7 manner as practical.

8 It is 11:20, and we are adjourned for
9 the day. Have a great week and we'll see you
10 next week. Thank you very much.

11 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
12 went off the record at 11:20 a.m.)
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

dated 5:8 8:14
day 10:6 11:23 12:4,18
 14:3 50:9
days 7:5,16 9:23 10:2,2
 10:2,3 12:17,21,22,22
 12:25,25 13:1,5,23
 14:1,1,2
DC 2:9,11 15:17 17:4
DCMR 5:21 8:21
dealt 11:1
Decisions 1:6
difference 12:11
different 11:14 12:5,8
discussing 48:21
disposal 2:12,15 16:24
 18:10
District 1:1 5:18 8:18
 48:17
docket 19:18,19 20:25
 22:4 23:5 24:7 26:13
 27:21,23,23,24 29:1
 30:2 31:6 35:15 36:18
 37:21 39:2 40:11
 41:14 42:18 43:23
 45:2 47:8 48:10
dollar 7:4,16 13:23
dollars 9:23
Donovan 1:13,15
drawn 9:4
drinking 6:23
DX 2:6

E

E 2:1
Eats 2:15 18:15
Echo 2:17 19:20
Ed 8:8,9 15:7,8 16:18
 16:19 18:2,3 19:13,14
 20:20,21 21:25 23:1
 23:12 24:3 25:5,17
 26:9,22 27:14 28:22
 29:7,23 31:1 32:4,14
 33:6,16 34:8 35:11
 36:14,25 37:17 38:22
 40:7 41:9 42:14 43:19
 44:4,23 45:8 46:2
 47:4,14 48:6 49:22
EDWARD 1:18
electronic 50:5
Elite 4:5 39:5
Elite/National 4:5 39:5
employees 10:11 14:10
endorsement 2:20 21:3
entertainment 2:20
 21:3
establishment 2:10
 10:7,12 14:6,12 15:16
Events 3:25 4:4,7,9

37:22 39:3 40:12
 41:15
evidence 6:15,16 9:17
 9:17
examine 6:16 9:18
expand 2:18 19:22
expansion 2:24 19:21
 23:8
Experience 4:19,19
 47:9,10

F

fail 6:22
Farmbird 3:21,21 36:19
 36:20
fine 7:4,4,7,16 9:3,22
 9:24 12:13 13:23,24
finer 6:2
first 5:6 11:1,14,15,17
 15:13 18:8 19:18
five 10:6 12:22 13:1
 14:3
following 8:18
forward 25:14 29:6
four 10:2,2 12:25 14:1

G

give 11:15 49:25
Government 48:19
Graystone 3:10 30:3
Group 3:20 35:17
GVI 4:17 46:6

H

Hana 2:25 24:8
Hansen 1:19 8:6,7,7
 15:5,6,6 16:16,17,17
 17:25 18:1,1 19:11,12
 19:12 20:18,19,19
 21:22,23,23 22:23,24
 22:24 23:25 24:1,1
 25:2,3,3 26:6,7,7
 27:11,12,12 28:19,20
 28:20 29:20,21,21
 30:23,24,24 32:1,2,2
 33:3,4,4 34:5,6,6 35:8
 35:9,9 36:11,12,12
 37:14,15,15 38:19,20
 38:20 40:4,5,5 41:6,7
 41:7 42:11,12,12
 43:16,17,17 44:20,21
 44:21 45:24,25,25
 47:1,2,2 48:3,4,4
 49:19,20,20
harbor 39:12
Hayes/Commander
 3:25 37:23
hearing 1:11 5:8,25 6:6

6:11,12,12 8:25 9:7
 9:12,13,13,14 48:15
 48:21 50:4
helped 12:10
hold 48:20 50:1
Hornblower 3:25 4:4,7
 4:9 37:22 39:3 40:12
 41:14
Hospitality 3:20 35:16
 35:16
House 3:2,2 25:10,11

I

I/Potomac 4:1 37:24
II/ 4:1
II/Potomac 37:24
III 48:18
III/Potomac 4:1 37:25
increase 2:21 22:6
interpreter 6:17 9:19
inventory 2:13,16 17:1
 18:11
investigations 48:23
Investigative 49:1
issue 6:25
issued 6:14 9:16
items 5:4
IV/Lady 4:1 37:25

J

Jacques/Miss 3:25
 37:23
Jaleo 18:12
James 1:20 7:11 14:16
 14:17 16:2,3 17:11,12
 18:22,23 20:4,5 21:12
Jeni 1:19 8:5,7 15:4,6
 16:15,17 17:24 18:1
 19:10,12 20:17,19
 21:23 22:24 24:1 25:3
 26:7 27:12 28:20
 29:21 30:24 32:2 33:4
 34:6 35:9 36:12 37:15
 38:20 40:5 41:7 42:12
 43:17 44:21 45:25
 47:2 48:4 49:20
jointly 5:18 8:18
Jose 18:11
Josephine 4:2 37:25
JR 1:16,20
July 9:8
June 1:9 5:8 6:7 8:15
 10:9,9 13:5,5 14:7,8
 48:20 49:2,3

K

Kogod 2:8 8:15 13:21

L

L8 2:21 22:5
larger 39:13
law 48:24
LB 3:8 29:2
legal 1:6 2:4 5:4,5,6
 6:13,23 9:15 48:25
 49:1
Let's 22:12
letter 15:14
license 2:6,8,9,11,13,15
 2:18,19,23,25 3:2,4,6
 3:8,10,12,14,16,18,22
 4:2,5,7,10,12,14,16
 4:18,20 5:9,17 7:5,6
 8:16 9:23 10:1 13:24
 15:17 17:2,4 18:15
 19:20 21:2 23:7 24:9
 25:11 26:15 27:25
 29:3 30:4 31:7 32:9
 33:12 34:14 36:20
 37:25 39:6,7 40:13
 41:16 42:20 43:25
 45:4 46:8 47:10
licensed 10:12 14:11
licensee 5:19 7:6 8:19
 11:21 12:2 13:25
Licensing 1:7 15:13,14
 16:23 18:8,9 49:2
lieu 5:7
Liquor 13:21
Liquors 2:8 8:16
LLC 2:17,19,21,23,25
 3:2,6,8,10,12,14,16
 3:18,21,25 4:4,7,9,14
 4:16,17,19 19:20 21:1
 22:5 23:6 24:8 25:10
 27:19,25 29:2 30:3
 31:6 32:9 33:11 34:13
 36:19 37:22 39:4
 40:12 41:15 43:24
 45:3 46:7 47:9
load 2:22 22:6
Lucky 3:8 29:3

M

M-E-I 35:16
Mallory 4:9 41:16
manager 7:2
managers 39:11
manner 50:7
Manufacturer 26:16
Market 3:8 29:2
Massive 2:23 23:6
matter 1:5 5:6 6:5 7:1
 8:11 9:6 15:10,13
 16:21,23 18:5,8 19:16
 20:23,25 22:2,4 23:3

23:5 24:5,7 25:7,9
 26:11,13 27:16,18,24
 28:24 29:1,25 30:2
 31:3 32:6 33:8,10
 34:10,12 35:13,15
 36:16,18 37:19,21
 38:24 40:9,11 41:11
 41:13,14 42:16,18
 43:21 44:25 45:2 46:4
 47:6,8 48:8 50:11
Matthew 3:25 37:23
Mayahuel 2:23 23:7
means 39:10
meeting 1:3 4:22 48:12
 48:16,20 50:1
Meetings 50:2
Mei 3:20 35:16
members 13:9 14:15
met 1:11
Mexicana 2:23 23:7
Mignot 2:25 24:8
MilkBar 2:11 17:3
minor 6:19 9:21 11:2,5
 13:22
misconduct 48:24
months 10:14 14:13
motion 7:8,12,13 10:15
 10:20,21 13:13,16,18
 13:20 15:18,24,25
 16:2 17:5,9,10 18:16
 18:21 19:23 20:3 21:4
 21:10,11 22:8,12
 23:10,14,15 24:12,16
 24:17 25:19,20 26:18
 26:24,25 28:3,7,8
 29:5,9,10 30:7,11,12
 31:10,15,16 32:12,16
 32:17 33:14,18,19
 34:17,21,22 35:20,24
 35:25 36:23 37:2,3
 38:3,7,8 39:17,18
 40:16,20,21 41:19,24
 41:25 42:24 43:4,5
 44:2,8,9 45:6,12,13
 46:10,14,15 47:12,16
 47:17 49:7,8,24
move 15:12 18:7,21
 19:18 25:14,15 29:6
 48:19
Mt 4:4 39:4
MVT 4:16 45:3

N

N 2:1,1
N.W 1:12
name 19:20 21:1 22:5
 23:6 24:8 25:10 26:14
 27:25 29:2 30:3 31:7

32:9 33:11 34:13
 35:17 36:20 37:23
 39:4 40:13 41:15
 42:19 43:24 45:3 46:7
 47:9
Naveson 42:19,20
necessary 6:23
Neverson 4:11,11
new 11:10 30:5 31:9
 32:10 34:15 35:18
 36:21 44:1 45:4,5
 46:8 47:11
nine 12:22,23,24,24,25
 13:5
Norman 4:11,11 42:19
 42:19
Northwest 17:2 23:9
notice 6:11 9:12,13
 49:25 50:3
number 2:5,6,7,8,9,11
 2:14,15,18,20,23 3:1
 3:2,4,6,8,10,12,14,16
 3:18,22 4:5,7,10,12
 4:14,16,18,20 5:8,9
 5:17 8:15,16 10:7
 11:22 12:17 13:1,25
 14:4 15:17 17:4 18:15
 19:21 21:2 23:7 24:9
 25:11 26:15 27:25
 29:3 30:4 31:7 32:9
 33:12 34:14 36:20
 38:1 39:6,7 40:13
 41:16 42:20 43:25
 45:4 46:8 47:10
Numbers 4:2
NW 2:13

O

O 2:1
obligated 6:1 9:2
obligation 6:9 9:10
occupancy 2:22 22:6
Odyssey 4:7 40:13
Offer 2:6,8 5:7,11,12,14
 5:16,19 7:8,14 8:14
 8:17,19 10:15 11:1,11
 14:15
Office 48:19
Official 6:19 9:21
OIC 5:20,24 6:2,4,9,18
 8:12,20,24 9:3,5,10
 9:20 10:14 13:21,21
OIC's 14:13
once 5:12
ongoing 48:22
Open 48:19 50:2
operation 39:11
ownership 4:3,6,8,10

38:2 39:9,10,12 40:15
 41:18
Oyamel 18:13

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 5:1
Paddle 4:14,14 43:24
 43:25
Page 2:2
paid 7:5,7 9:23,24
 13:23,24
Park 2:18 19:20
part 11:21
participate 11:24
participated 11:9
particular 12:1
parties 5:23 8:23
passed 49:25
passes 8:11 15:10
 16:22 18:6 19:17
 20:23 22:2 23:3 24:5
 25:7 26:11 27:16
 28:24 29:25 31:3 32:6
 33:8 34:10 35:13
 36:16 37:19 38:24
 40:9 41:11 42:16
 43:21 44:25 46:4 47:6
 48:8
payable 7:16
permission 2:18 19:22
permit 2:12,16,18 4:13
 16:25 18:10 42:22
permits 19:22,22
placed 50:4
planned 48:22
Politics 2:5,5 5:9,17
posted 50:3
Potomac 4:1,14,14
 43:24,25
practical 50:7
Premise 2:24
premises 23:8
PRESENT 1:14
presiding 1:13
Prior 48:11
process 21:5
produce 6:15
produced 9:17
production 6:14 9:16
program 14:13
programs 10:14
properly 17:10 27:1
 30:12 32:17 33:20
 34:22 35:25 37:3 38:8
 41:25 43:5 44:10
 45:14 46:15 47:17
Prose 2:5,5 5:9,17

provided 11:23
Provider 4:13 42:22
provision 14:9
Pub 4:14,14 43:24
published 49:2 50:6
purpose 48:21
pursuant 6:19 50:2
puzzled 11:11

Q

qualified 6:17 9:19
questions 13:6,9

R

Rafi 1:17 8:1,3 13:14,17
 14:25 15:2 16:11,13
 17:20,22 19:6,8 20:13
 20:15 21:7,20 22:21
 23:23 24:25 26:4 27:9
 28:17 29:18 30:21
 31:24 33:1 34:3 35:6
 36:9 37:12 38:17 40:2
 41:4 42:9 43:14 44:18
 45:22 46:24 48:1
 49:17
Rasa 4:16,16 45:3,3
read 5:11
reasonable 6:22
receive 6:20
record 50:12
Reed 3:4,4 26:14,15
Reeves 1:12
reference 29:4
Register 49:3 50:6
regulation 48:24
Rema 1:21 7:22,24
 14:21,23 16:7,9 17:16
 17:18 19:2,4 20:9,11
 21:17 22:18 23:20
 24:22 26:1 27:6 28:14
 29:15 30:18 31:21
 32:23 33:25 35:3 36:6
 37:9 38:14 39:24 41:1
 42:6 43:11 44:15
 45:19 46:21 47:23
 49:14
remove 6:14
renewal 4:12 42:22
reports 48:22
represented 6:13 9:15
request 2:12,15,24 3:9
 3:11,13,15,17,19,20
 3:22 4:15,16,18,20
 15:19 16:24 17:3,6
 18:9,14,16 19:19,19
 21:1,2 22:5,6,9 23:6,8
 23:11 24:8,13 25:10
 25:15 26:14,19 27:19

27:23 28:4 29:2 30:3
30:5,8 31:5,5,6,11
32:8,10,13 33:11,15
34:13,15 35:16,21
36:19,24 37:22 38:2,4
39:1,2,3,8 40:12,14
40:17 41:14,17,20
42:19,21,25 43:24
44:3 45:3,7 46:6,6,11
47:9,13

requested 19:21 26:16
31:9

requesting 15:15
require 9:16

Respondent 5:19 6:1,8
6:10,12,20 8:19 9:2,9
9:11,14 10:5 14:3
response 13:10 48:14
restaurant 2:10 3:21
15:16 24:9,10 28:1
34:15 35:18 36:19,21
45:5

Restaurants 18:12
Retailer 2:6,8 25:12,13
review 2:12,15 5:7,12
15:14 16:24 18:9

roll 7:12 10:20 14:14
16:1 17:9 18:22 20:3
21:10 22:13 23:14
24:16 25:19 26:25
28:7 29:9 30:11 31:15
32:16 33:19 34:21
35:24 37:2 38:7 39:17
40:20 41:24 43:4 44:9
45:13 46:14 47:16
49:7

Room 1:12 50:4

S

S 1:18 2:1
sale 6:19 9:21 11:2,5
13:22
says 13:22
schedule 6:6
scheduled 5:25 6:5
8:25 9:7
Scribner 2:19 21:1
second 5:13 7:9,10
10:16 11:17 15:19,20
17:6,7 18:17 19:24
21:6 22:9,10 23:11
24:13,14 25:16,20
26:19 28:4,5 29:6
30:8,9 31:11 32:13
33:15 34:18,19 35:21
35:22 36:24 38:4,5
39:14,15 40:17,18
41:20 42:1,25 44:3

45:7 46:11,12 47:13
47:17 49:4,5
seconded 7:12 10:20
13:12,16,18,20 15:24
15:25 17:9,11 18:21
20:3 21:10 22:12
23:14 24:16 25:19
26:24 27:1 28:7,8
29:9 30:11,13 31:15
32:16,17 33:18,18,20
34:21,23 35:24 36:1
37:2,4 38:7,9 39:17
39:18 40:20 41:24
43:4,6 44:8,10 45:12
45:14 46:14,15 47:16
49:7,9

seconds 10:18 15:22
18:19 20:1 21:8 26:21
31:13 41:22 43:2 44:6
45:10

Section 5:21 6:20,24
7:3 8:21 9:22

seeking 48:25

seller 2:13 17:1

serve 10:6,8,11 12:4,25
14:3,6,11

served 10:3 12:17 14:2
service 6:10 9:11

set 6:7 9:7

seven 8:12 15:11 16:22
18:6 19:17 20:23 22:2
23:3 24:5 25:7 26:11
27:16 28:24 29:25
31:3 32:6 33:8 34:10
35:13 36:16 37:19
38:25 40:9 41:11
42:16 43:21 44:25
46:4 47:6 48:8

Shop 3:18,18 34:13,14

show 5:25 6:6,11,12
8:25 9:7,12,12,13,14

shown 6:3

side 28:2

sidewalk 3:5,6 26:16

significant 12:10

six 10:3 11:23 12:4,21
14:2

sorry 12:22 13:12,19
14:9 27:22 39:2,6

sort 11:11

Spirit 4:4 39:4

Starlight 2:7

starting 10:8 13:5 14:7

states 8:17

status 6:11

statutory 6:24 7:3 9:21

stayed 10:3 11:23 14:2

steps 6:23

Street 1:12 2:17 3:10
4:17 19:20 23:9 30:4
46:7

submits 5:19 8:19

subpoenas 6:14 9:15

substantial 9:3

Suite 1:12

Supplemental 18:7,9

support 21:5

Sur 4:17 46:7

Surfside 2:19 21:1

suspended 7:6 9:24
10:1 11:22 13:24 14:1

suspension 6:3 9:4

10:1,6,8 11:21,23
12:4,19 14:4,7

T

T 2:1,1

t/a 2:5,8,17,19,21,23,25
3:2,4,6,8,10,12,14,16
3:18,20,21,25 4:4,7,9
4:11,14,16,17,19

tavern 2:10,15 15:16
18:15 24:11 30:6 31:8
32:10 33:13

Taxi 4:1,1,1,1 37:24,24
37:25,25

ten 10:2 12:18 14:1

term 10:10

terms 6:2,3,18 9:3,4,20
13:21

thank 12:11 13:3,7
50:10

three 7:2,17 10:14 14:9
14:13

Tilp/Miss 4:9 41:16

timely 50:6

Title 48:18

today 48:11

total 12:16 13:4

trade 19:20 21:1 22:5
23:6 24:8 25:10 26:14
27:25 29:2 30:3 31:6
32:9 33:11 34:13
35:17 36:19 37:23
39:4 40:13 41:15
42:19 43:24 45:3 46:7
47:9

trading 2:13 17:1

training 10:13 14:12

transport 2:12,16 16:25
18:10

two 5:4 6:22 7:15 9:25
11:14 12:5,11 13:25

type 2:10 15:16

U

underlying 39:11
understand 5:23 8:23
12:10

understood 10:25

unfortunately 12:2

Union 3:8 29:2

unopened 2:12,16
16:25 18:10

Upstream 4:2,6,8,10
38:2 39:9,9 40:14
41:17

V

vacated 6:1 9:1

Vernon/Spirit 4:4 39:4

Vin 4:17 46:7

Vingt 4:17 46:7

violation 11:16,18,25
12:3

violations 48:24

vote 5:15 7:13 10:21

13:9 14:14,15 16:1

17:10 18:22 20:4

21:11 22:13 23:15

24:17 25:20 26:25

28:8 29:10 30:12

31:16 32:17 33:19

34:22 35:25 37:3 38:8

39:18 40:21 41:25

43:5 44:9 45:13 46:15
47:17 49:8

W

W 1:13,15

Wahabzadah 1:21 7:23

7:24,24 14:22,23,23

16:8,9,9 17:17,18,18

19:3,4,4 20:10,11,11

21:16,17,17 22:17,18

22:18 23:19,20,20

24:21,22,22 25:25

26:1,1 27:5,6,6 28:13

28:14,14 29:14,15,15

30:17,18,18 31:20,21

31:21 32:22,23,23

33:24,25,25 35:2,3,3

36:5,6,6 37:8,9,9

38:13,14,14 39:23,24

39:24 40:25 41:1,1

42:5,6,6 43:10,11,11

44:14,15,15 45:18,19

45:19 46:20,21,21

47:22,23,23 49:13,14
49:14

walk 28:2

wants 48:13

Warf 3:18

warning 6:21,25 7:14

7:15 11:15
Washington 1:12
Washington/ 4:4
Washington/The 39:5
website 50:5
Wednesday 1:9
week 50:9,10
went 50:12
Wharf 34:13
witnesses 6:15,15,16
 9:16,18
written 7:14,15

X

Y

year 10:4 11:25 14:2

Z

Zaytinya 18:12
zero 8:12,12 15:11,11
 16:22,22 18:6,6 19:17
 19:17 20:24,24 22:3,3
 23:4,4 24:6,6 25:8,8
 26:12,12 27:17,17
 28:25,25 30:1,1 31:4
 31:4 32:7,7 33:9,9
 34:11,11 35:14,14
 36:17,17 37:20,20
 38:25,25 40:10,10
 41:12,12 42:17,17
 43:22,22 45:1,1 46:5
 46:5 47:7,7 48:9,9

0

00135 5:18
007235 4:10 41:17
024868 2:8 8:16
087424 4:12 42:20
089388 2:6 5:10
094230 2:14 17:3
098740 2:12 17:4
099505 3:4 26:15

1

10 1:9
10:37 5:2
100407 3:1 24:9
105646 2:18 19:21
109720 2:15 18:15
11 10:9 13:5 14:7
11:20 50:8,12
111118-2 4:14 43:25
111740 3:6 27:25
113253 2:20 21:2
115103 2:23 23:7
115922 3:18 34:14
116091 4:18 46:8

116156 3:12 31:8
116263 3:8 29:3
116325 3:2 25:11
116399 3:10 30:4
116402 4:16 45:4
116420 3:16 32:9 33:12
116422 3:14
116482 2:9 15:18
116646 4:20 47:10
116656 3:22 36:20
12 49:3
14 17:1
142 22:7
14th 1:12 4:17 46:7
15 2:10 9:8
16 2:14
1604.5 5:22 8:22
17 48:20 49:2
18 2:16
19 2:18 10:9 13:5 14:8
19- 13:1
19-CC- 5:17
19-CC-00011 10:7
 11:22 14:5
19-CC-00097 2:7 8:15
19-CC-00135 2:5 5:9

2

2 3:21 36:19
2000 1:12
20009 1:12
2012 2:17 19:19
2020 1:9 5:8 6:7 8:15
 9:8 10:9,9 14:7,8
 48:21 49:2,3
21 2:20
22 2:22
22107 4:7 40:13
23 2:24 5:21 8:21
24 3:1
24th 23:9
25 3:3
250 7:4,16
25701 7:4
25781 6:20 9:22
25783 6:24
26 3:5
2605 23:9
2609 23:9
27 3:7
29 3:9

3

3 6:7
3,000 9:22 13:22
30 3:11
31 3:13
32 3:15

33 3:17
34 3:19
35 3:20
36 3:22
37 4:3
39 4:6

4

40 4:8
400S 1:12
401.5 4:15,16 31:9
405 45:4 48:19
405.1 3:9,11,13,14,16
 3:19,20,22 4:18,20
 29:4 30:5 32:11 33:13
 34:15 35:18 36:21
 44:1 45:5 46:8 47:11
41 4:10
414 22:7
42 4:13
4221 2:13 17:1
43 4:15
45 4:16
46 4:18
47 4:20
48 4:21,22

5

5 2:4,6 5:8
50 4:24

6

7

744 39:6
77414-2 4:5 39:6
77414-4 4:5 39:7
7DrumCity 3:14,16 32:9
 33:12
7DrumLessons 3:14,16
 32:8 33:11

8

8 2:8

9

9 3:10 8:15 30:3
90 7:5,16 9:23 13:23
98753-2 4:2 38:1
98753-8 4:2 38:1
9th 2:17 19:19

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DCABRA

Date: 06-10-20

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under
my direction; further, that said transcript is a
true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701

(202) 234-4433

www.nealrgross.com